
From: Kevin Bryant <kevin@kevinbryant.com>
To: Catherine Kingcrking0203@gmail.com
CC: Danny VaratDannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 9/27/2017 11:02:10 AM
Subject: Re: National Guard

Thank you for offering your services to protect our freedoms! We'll see what we can do. 
 

Kevin
Sent from my iPhone

On Sep 27, 2017, at 10:53 AM, Catherine King <crking0203@gmail.com> wrote:
 

Dear Lieutenant Governor Bryant,

Thank you for your call concerning my current situation. I graduated from T.L. Hanna High School in 
2010 and started college a year early. After falling in with the wrong crowd and a few bad decisions, I 
ended up in several years of drug abuse. Now, with almost 2 years of sobriety, a completely renewed 
life, and an unwavering faith, I wish to fulfill a strong sense of calling by joining the South Carolina 
National Guard in a medical role. Presently, I am in school working toward a BSN. Unfortunately, a 
finger print check revealed 2 counts of Loitering in a Drug Area from several years ago - charges that 
completely slipped my mind. As a result, the enrollment process with the Anderson recruiting office 
has been stopped. At that point in my life, I simply paid the fines and moved on, not realizing the 
effect it would have on my future. I am writing you to see if anything can be done to help me move 
past these forgotten charges and continue in the enrollment process for the Guard. I am in the 
process of finding out how to get these charges removed from my record. You have my complete 
permission to contact the National Guard on my behalf. Thank you for any assistance you can offer 
as I seek to fulfill this passion and continue my family tradition of serving my country through the 
National Guard.

Sincerely,

Catherine R. King  
864-634-5921
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